Notes from the NERCOMP Workshop: Sakai SIG

September 23, 2004 College of the Holy Cross, Worcester, Massachusetts

Background
Sakai Board Member Amitava “Babi” Mitra organized a Special Interest Group (SIG) workshop on the Sakai project for the North East Regional Computing Program (NERCOMP). “NERCOMP's mission is to enhance the communication and dissemination of information related to the use of computers, networks, and information technology in education, academic research and educational administration throughout the northeastern United States. NERCOMP is an affiliate of EDUCAUSE.”

The morning sessions were presentations about the Sakai Project and the Sakai Educational Partners Program. The afternoon session was breakout groups discussing topics that had been identified by the participants. Babi Mitra is preparing notes for the meeting. 

I attended the “NERCOMP Role in Sakai” joining the discussions of Robert Ferrara Director, FSILG Alumni Relations at the Massachusetts Institute of Technology and NERCOMP Treasurer and Steve Taylor Director, Academic Consulting Services, Vasser College. The NERCOMP Workshop follows a meeting I had with Mr. Ferrara on August 31, 2004 to discuss possible participation of NERCOMP in Sakai.

The NERCOMP Role

Steve Taylor said the NERCOMP members would want the opportunity to “test drive” the Sakai CLE (Collaborative Learning Environment). He suggested one the member colleges or universities should join the Sakai Educational Partners Program (SEPP), install Sakai, and let the NERCOMP members each create a demonstration course to learn more about the features and functions of the software.
 

Both agreed that someone interested in the technology and from a “small” college or university would be the best demonstration site. Both suggested that Michael Roy, Director of Academic Computing Services - ITS and Director of Digital Projects - Olin Library, from Wesleyan University, is the type of person and institution they considered would be most effective.
 They agreed the NERCOMP pilot project should not be directly involved in the Sakai Project. Those not participating would be, or at least perceived to be, more objective.
 The choice of a “small” college or university would alleviate concern about the possible perception that Sakai was only for larger institutions that had a large information technology staff.

Robert Ferrara said that perhaps NERCOMP could fund membership in the Sakai Educational Partners Program for the pilot institution and provide a program for its use.

I suggested their project begin with a one or two-day workshop where the participants are asked to bring files of course content with them in order to set up a demonstration directly related to their interests. This workshop itself could be a “pilot” for the Partners’ Program as well. 

They expect to discuss such a project with other NERCOMP members.

� From http://www.nercomp.org/about/about.html, 25 September 2004.


� At this meeting I said SEPP membership had been limited to “educational institutions” defined as those that provided education to students. I also said he is invited to suggest an alternative to the Sakai Board.


� Several of the NERCOMP members, including Boston University School of Management, Brown University, and Tufts University, as well as MIT are Sakai Educational Partners.


� Michael Roy, Wesleyan University, has organized the NERCOMP Workshop on Learning Objects beging offered 


� MIT is one of the four “core institutions” of the Sakai Project. Clay Fenlason, Boston University School of Management, is a SEPP Discussion Group Leader. 
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